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When the morning morrowed, the people went seeking for him, but found him not; and when the king knew this, he was perplexed concerning his
affair and abode unknowing what he should do. Then he sought for a vizier to fill his room, and the king's brother said, 'I have a vizier, a sufficient
man.' 'Bring him to me,' said the king. So he brought him a man, whom he set at the head of affairs; but he seized upon the kingdom and clapped
the king in irons and made his brother king in his stead. The new king gave himself up to all manner of wickedness, whereat the folk murmured and
his vizier said to him, 'I fear lest the Indians take the old king and restore him to the kingship and we both perish; wherefore, if we take him and
cast him into the sea, we shall be at rest from him; and we will publish among the folk that he is dead.' And they agreed upon this. So they took him
up and carrying him out to sea, cast him in..? ? ? ? ? My flower a marvel on your heads doth show, Yet homeless (237) am I in your land, I
trow..Then she told him the story of Anca, daughter of Behram Gour, with Anca, daughter of the wind, and described to him her dwelling-place
and her island, whereupon quoth Er Reshid, 'O Tuhfet es Sedr, (252) tell me of El Anca, daughter of Behram Gour; is she of the Jinn or of mankind
or of the birds? For this long time have I desired to find one who should tell me of her.' 'It is well, O Commander of the Faithful,' answered Tuhfeh.
'I asked the queen of this and she acquainted me with her case and told me who built her the palace.' Quoth Er Reshid, 'I conjure thee by Allah, tell
it me.' And Tuhfeh answered, 'It is well,' and proceeded to tell him. And indeed he was amazed at that which he heard from her and what she told
him and at that which she had brought back of jewels and jacinths of various colours and preciots stones of many kinds, such as amazed the
beholder and confounded thought and mind. As for this, it was the means of the enrichment of the Barmecides and the Abbasicles, and they abode
in their delight..? ? ? ? ? a. The Ox and the Ass.? ? ? ? ? All through the day its light and when the night grows dark, My grief forsakes me not, no,
nor my heavy cheer..?THE SIXTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? Yet, I conjure thee, blame me not for passion and desire, Me whom estrangement
long hath brought to sick and sorry plight..So Selim came forward and kissing the earth before the [supposed] king, praised him and related to him
his story from beginning to end, till the time of their coming to that city, he and his sister, telling him how he had entered the place and fallen into
the hands of the cook and that which had betided him [with him] and what he had suffered from him of beating and bonds and shackles and
pinioning. Moreover, he told him how the cook had made him his brother's slave and how the latter had sold him in Hind and he had married the
princess and become king and how life was not pleasant to him till he should foregather with his sister and how the cook had fallen in with him a
second time and acquainted her with that which had betided him of sickness and disease for the space of a full-told year..? ? ? ? ? If thou forsake us,
there is none Can stand to us instead of thee..The Lady Zubeideh answered him many words and the talk waxed amain between them. At last the
Khalif sat down at the heads of the pair and said, "By the tomb of the Apostle of God (may He bless and preserve him!) and the sepulchres of my
fathers and forefathers, whoso will tell me which of them died before the other, I will willingly give him a thousand dinars!" When Aboulhusn
heard the Khalifs words, he sprang up in haste and said, "I died first, O Commander of the Faithful! Hand over the thousand dinars and quit thine
oath and the conjuration by which thou sworest." Then Nuzhet el Fuad rose also and stood up before the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh, who both
rejoiced in this and in their safety, and the princess chid her slave-girl. Then the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh gave them joy at their well-being
and knew that this [pretended] death was a device to get the money; and the princess said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Thou shouldst have sought of me that
which thou desiredst, without this fashion, and not have consumed my heart for thee." And she said, "Indeed, I was ashamed, O my lady.".When
she had made an end of her verses, El Abbas bade the third damsel, who came from Samarcand of the Persians and whose name was Rummaneh,
sing, and she answered with "Hearkening and obedience." Then she took the psaltery and crying out from the midst of her bead (130) improvised
and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? d. Prince Bihzad ccccliii.Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..9. Noureddin
Ali and the Damsel Ennis el Jelis clxxxi.Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, iii. 84..? ? ? ? ? z. The King who lost
Kingdom and Wife and Wealth and God restored them to him dccccxix.? ? ? ? ? No good's in life (to the counsel list of one who's purpose-whole,)
An if thou be not drunken still and gladden not thy soul..? ? ? ? ? His love he'd have hid, but his tears denounced him to the spy, For the heat of a
red-hot coal that 'twixt his ribs did lie..When the evening evened, the king sat in his privy closet and summoning the vizier, required of him the
promised story. So Er Rehwan said, "Know, O king, that.Then he braced up his courage and gathering his skirts about him, threw himself into the
water, and it bore him along with an exceeding might and carrying him under the earth, stayed not till it brought him out into a deep valley,
wherethrough ran a great river, that welled up from under the earth. When he found himself on the surface of the earth, he abode perplexed and
dazed all that day; after which he came to himself and rising, fared on along the valley, till he came to an inhabited land and a great village in the
dominions of the king his father. So he entered the village and foregathered with its inhabitants, who questioned him of his case; whereupon he
related to them his history and they marvelled at him, how God had delivered him from all this. Then he took up his abode with them and they
loved him exceedingly..[One day], as the ship was sailing along, and we unknowing where we were, behold, the captain came down [from the
mast] and casting his turban from his head, fell to buffeting his face and plucking at his beard and weeping and supplicating [God for deliverance].
We asked him what ailed him, and he answered, saying, 'Know, O my masters, that the ship is fallen among shallows and drifteth upon a sand-bank
of the sea. Another moment [and we shall be upon it]. If we clear the bank, [well and good]; else, we are all dead men and not one of us will be
saved; wherefore pray ye to God the Most High, so haply He may deliver us from these deadly perils, or we shall lose our lives.' So saying, he
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mounted [the mast] and set the sail, but at that moment a contrary wind smote the ship, and it rose upon the crest of the waves and sank down again
into the trough of the sea..? ? ? ? ? But the Merciful yet may incline thee to me And unite us again, in despite of our foes!.On the third day I said to
myself, "Thou art mad or witless!" For I was going about in quest of a woman who knew me and I knew her not, seeing that indeed she was veiled,
[whenas I saw her]. Then I went round about the third day till the hour of afternoon prayer, and sore was my concern and my chagrin, for I knew
that there abode to me of my life but [till] the morrow, when the chief of the police would seek me. When it was the time of sundown, I passed
through one of the streets, and beheld a woman at a window. Her door was ajar and she was clapping her hands and casting furtive glances at me,
as who should say, "Come up by the door." So I went up, without suspicion, and when I entered, she rose and clasped me to her breast 1 marvelled
at her affair and she said to me, "I am she whom thou depositedst with Amin el Hukm." Quoth I to her, "O my sister, I have been going round and
round in quest of thee, for indeed thou hast done a deed that will be chronicled in history and hast cast me into slaughter (100) on thine account."
"Sayst thou this to me," asked she, "and thou captain of men?" And I answered, "How should I not be troubled, seeing that I am in concern [for an
affair] that I turn over and over [in my mind], more by token that I abide my day long going about [searching for thee] and in the night I watch its
stars [for wakefulness]?" Quoth she, "Nought shall betide but good, and thou shalt get the better of him.".? ? ? ? ? 'Twas not of wine that I had
drunk; her mouth's sweet honeyed dews It was intoxicated me with bliss and ravishment..In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye,
iii. 65..? ? ? ? ? Though over me be the tombstone laid, if ever thou call on me, Though rotten my bone should be, thy voice I'll answer, come what
will..? ? ? ? ? At their appointed terms souls die; but for despair My soul is like to die, or ere its term betide..18. The Thief and his Monkey clii.? ? ?
? ? No rest is there for me, no life wherein I may delight, Nor pleasant meat nor drink avails to please me, night or day..108. Aboukir the Dyer and
Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.When El Muradi heard of his release, he betook himself to the chief of the police and said to him, "O our lord, we are
not assured from yonder youth, [the Damascene], for that he hath been released from prison and we fear lest he complain of us." Quoth the prefect,
"How shall we do?" And El Muradi answered, saying, "I will cast him into a calamity for thee." Then he ceased not to follow the young Damascene
from place to place till he came up with him in a strait place and a by-street without an issue; whereupon he accosted him and putting a rope about
his neck, cried out, saying, "A thief!" The folk flocked to him from all sides and fell to beating and reviling Noureddin, whilst he cried out for
succour, but none succoured him, and El Muradi still said to him, "But yesterday the Commander of the Faithful released thee and to-day thou
stealest!" So the hearts of the folk were hardened against him and El Muradi carried him to the master of police, who bade cut off his
hand..Therewithal the damsel rose briskly and putting off her clothes, washed and donned sumptuous apparel and perfumed herself and went out to
him, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, followed by a black slave girl, bearing the lute. When she came to the young man, she saluted
him and sat down by his side. Then she took the lute from the slave-girl and tuning it, smote thereon in four-and-twenty modes, after which she
returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.By Allah, but that I trusted that I should meet you again, ii. 266..? ? ? ? ? O thou with love
of whom I'm smitten, yet content, I prithee come to me and hasten to my side..121. The Devout Platter-maker and his Wife cccclxviii.? ? ? ? ? Be
gracious, so our gladness may be fulfilled with wine And we of our beloved have easance, without fear..So the chamberlain went about that which
he needed and assembling his wife's kinsfolk, said to them, 'I am resolved to put away my wife.' They took this ill of him and complained of him
and summoning him before the king, sat pleading with him. Now the king had no knowledge of that which had passed; so he said to the
chamberlain, 'Why wilt thou put her away and how can thy soul consent unto this and why takest thou unto thyself a goodly piece of land and after
forsakest it? 'May God amend the king!' answered the husband. 'By Allah, O king, I saw therein the track of the lion and fear to enter the land, lest
the lion devour me; and indeed the like of my affair with her is that which befell between the old woman and the draper's wife.' 'What is their
story?' asked the king; and the chamberlain said, 'Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? So hath the Merciful towards Hudheifeh driven you, A champion
ruling over all, a lion of great might..When the Cadi heard this, his colour changed and he was troubled and waxed exceeding wroth and was rike to
burst for excess of rage. Then said he to the merchant, "God forbid that this should be! How shall it be permitted that the daughter of the Cadi of
the Muslims abide with a man of the dancers and vile of origin? By Allah, except thou divorce her forthright, I will bid beat thee and cast thee into
prison till thou die! Had I foreknown that thou wast of them, I had not suffered thee to approach me, but had spat in thy face, for that thou art
filthier (268) than a dog or a hog." Then he gave him a push and casting him down from his stead, commanded him to divorce; but he said, "Be
clement to me, O Effendi, for that God is clement, and hasten not. I will not divorce my wife, though thou give me the kingdom of Irak.".44. El
Mamoun and Zubeideh dlxviii.The drums of glad tidings beat and they entered in the utmost of worship and magnificence. Moreover, the tribes
heard of them and the people of the towns and brought them the richest of presents and the costliest of rarities and the prince's mother rejoiced with
an exceeding joy. Then they slaughtered beasts and made mighty bride-feasts to the people and kindled fires, that it might be visible afar to
townsman [and Bedouin] that this was the house of the guest-meal and the wedding, festival, to the intent that, if any passed them by, [without
partaking of their hospitality], it should be of his own fault (126) So the folk came to them from all parts and quarters and on this wise they abode
days and months..Now the king had a son, a pleasant child, called the Amir Mohammed, who was comely of youth and sweet of speech; he had
read in books and studied histories and above all things in the world he loved the telling and hearing of verses and stories and anecdotes. He was
dear to his father King Jemhour, for that he had none other son than he on life, and indeed he had reared him in the lap of fondness and he was
gifted with the utterest of beauty and grace and brightness and perfection. Moreover, he had learnt to play upon the lute and upon all manner
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instruments of music and he was used to [carouse and] company with friends and brethren. Now it was of his wont that, when the king rose to go to
his sleeping-chamber, he would sit in his place and seek of me that I should entertain him with stories and verses and pleasant anecdotes; and on
this wise I abode with them a great while in all cheer and delight, and the prince still loved me with an exceeding great love and entreated me with
the utmost kindness..Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The Weaver who became a, ii. 21..? ? ? ? ? Come, then, companions mine, rejoice
with me and say, "All hail to thee, O friend, and welcome fair and fain!".Now King Azadbekht's wife was big with child and the pains of labour
took her in the mountain; so they alighted at the mountain-foot, by a spring of water, and she gave birth to a boy as he were the moon. Behrjaur his
mother pulled off a gown of gold-inwoven brocade and wrapped the child therein, and they passed the night [in that place], what while she gave
him suck till the morning. Then said the king to her, "We are hampered by this child and cannot abide here nor can we carry him with us; so
methinks we were better leave him here and go, for Allah is able to send him one who shall take him and rear him." So they wept over him
exceeding sore and left him beside the spring, wrapped in the gown of brocade: then they laid at his head a thousand dinars in a bag and mounting
their horses, departed, fleeing..Presently, the vizier heard of the merchant's coming; so he sent to him and let bring him to his house and talked with
him awhile of his travels and of that which he had abidden therein, and the merchant answered him thereof. Then said the vizier, 'I will put certain
questions to thee, which if thou answer me, it will be well [for thee].' And the merchant rose and made him no answer. Quoth the vizier, 'What is
the weight of the elephant?' The merchant was perplexed and returned him no answer and gave himself up for lost. Then said he, 'Grant me three
days' time.' So the vizier granted him the delay he sought and he returned to his lodging and related what had passed to the old woman, who said,
'When the morrow cometh, go to the vizier and say to him, "Make a ship and launch it on the sea and put in it an elephant, and when it sinketh in
the water, [under the beast's weight], mark the place to which the water riseth. Then take out the elephant and cast in stones in its place, till the ship
sink to the mark aforesaid; whereupon do thou take out the stones and weigh them and thou wilt know the weight of the elephant"'.Now the uncle's
son of the king of the city had aforetime disputed [the kingship] with him, and the people misliked the king; but God the Most High decreed that he
should get the better of his cousin. However, jealousy of him abode in his heart and he acquainted the vizier, who hid it not and sent [him] money.
Moreover, he fell to summoning [all strangers who came to the town], man after man, and questioning them of their faith and their worldly estate,
and whoso answered him not [to his liking], he took his good. (231) Now a certain wealthy man of the Muslims was on a journey and it befell that
he arrived at that city by night, unknowing what was to do, and coming to the ruin aforesaid, gave the old woman money and said to her, 'No harm
upon thee.' Whereupon she lifted up her voice and prayed [for him], He set down his merchandise by her [and abode with her] the rest of the night
and the next day..Twelfth Officer's Story, The, ii. I79..? ? ? ? ? The eyes of lovely women are likened unto me; Indeed, amongst the gardens I open
many an eye..34. The City of Irem dxxxviii.Then she charged her husband keep watch over the thief, till she should return, and repairing to his
wife, acquainted her with his case and told her that her husband the thief had been taken and had compounded for his release, at the price of seven
hundred dirhems, and named to her the token. So she gave her the money and she took it and returned to her house. By this time, the dawn had
broken; so she let the thief go his way, and when he went out, she said to him, 'O my dear one, when shall I see thee come and take the treasure?' 'O
indebted one,' answered he, 'when thou needest other seven hundred dirhems, wherewithal to amend thy case and that of thy children and to
discharge thy debts.' And he went out, hardly believing in his deliverance from her. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the
story of the three men and our Lord Jesus.".EL MAMOUN AND ZUBEIDEH (163).I am content, for him I love, to all abide, iii. 25..Had we thy
coming known, we would for sacrifice, i. 13..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First Brother ci.98. Isaac of Mosul and the Merchant
ccccvii.As for Belehwan, when he fled and fortified himself, his power waxed amain and there remained for him but to make war upon his father,
who had cast his affection upon the child and used to rear him on his knees and supplicate God the Most High that he might live, so he might
commit the commandment to him. When he came to five years of age, the king mounted him on horseback and the people of the city rejoiced in
him and invoked on him length of life, so he might take his father's leavings (130) and [heal] the heart of his grandfather..111 El Melik es Zahir
Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police dccccxxx.Rehwan (Er), King Shah Bekht and his Vizier, i. 215..Now the
treasuries aforetime had been in the viziers' hand, so they might do with them what they would, and when they came under the youth's hand, that of
the viziers was straitened from them, and the youth became dearer to the king than a son and he could not brook to be separated from him. When
the viziers saw this, they were jealous of him and envied him and cast about for a device against him whereby they might oust him from the king's
favour, but found no opportunity. At last, when came the destined hour, (101) it chanced that the youth one day drank wine and became drunken
and wandered from his wits; so he fell to going round about within the palace of the king and fate led him to the lodging of the women, in which
there was a little sleeping-chamber, where the king lay with his wife. Thither came the youth and entering the chamber, found there a couch spread,
to wit, a sleeping place, and a candle burning. So he cast himself on the couch, marvelling at the paintings that were in the chamber, and slept and
slumbered heavily till eventide, when there came a slave-girl, bringing with her all the dessert, eatables and drinkables, that she was wont to make
ready for the king and his wife, and seeing the youth lying on his back, (and none knowing of his case and he in his drunkenness unknowing where
he was,) thought that he was the king asleep on his bed; so she set the censing-vessel and laid the essences by the couch, then shut the door and
went away..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. The King's Son and the Ogress xv.O amir of justice, be kind to thy subjects, iii. 24..? ? ? ? ? b. The Merchant's
Wife and the Parrot dlxxix.Then he sat down again upon the throne of his kingship, whilst the vizier stood before him, and they returned to their
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former estate, but they had nought of the [goods of the world]. So the king said to his vizier, 'How shall we avail to abide in this city, and we in this
state of poverty?' And he answered, 'Be at thine ease and have no concern.' Then he singled out one of the soldiers (255) and said to him, 'Send us
thy service (256) for the year.' Now there were in the city fifty thousand subjects (257) and in the hamlets and villages a like number; and the vizier
sent to each of these, saying, 'Let each of you get an egg and lay it under a hen.' So they did this and it was neither burden nor grievance to them..?
? ? ? ? Beauty her appanage is grown in its entirety, And for this cause all hearts must bow to her arbitrament..With this the king bade the vizier go
away to his lodging, and when he arose in the morning, he abode his day in his house..Asleep and Awake, i. 5..? ? ? ? ? All for a wild deer's love,
whose looks have snared me And on whose brows the morning glitters bright.When it was eventide, the chamberlain let bring two horses and great
store of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them the way. These he hid without the town, whilst he and the young man took
with them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace. When they came thither, they looked and beheld the damsel standing on the
roof. So they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made the latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid
down [the rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the town, where they mounted, she and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide
forewent them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going night and day till they entered his father's house. The young man saluted
his father, who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen him, whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..As I sat one day at the door of
the prefecture, a woman entered and said to me privily, "O my lord, I am the wife of such an one the physician, and with him is a company of the
notables (114) of the city, drinking wine in such a place." When I heard this, I misliked to make a scandal; so I rebuffed her and sent her away.
Then I arose and went alone to the place in question and sat without till the door opened, when I rushed in and entering, found the company
engaged as the woman had set out, and she herself with them. I saluted them and they returned my greeting and rising, entreated me with honour
and seated me and brought me to eat. Then I informed them how one had denounced them to me, but I had driven him (115) away and come to
them by myself; wherefore they thanked me and praised me for my goodness. Then they brought out to me from among them two thousand
dirhems (116) and I took them and went away..? ? ? ? ? Hath spent thereon his substance, withouten stint; indeed, In his own cloak he wrapped it,
he tendered it so dear. (116).? ? ? ? ? In glory's raiment clad, by thee the stars of heaven are shamed And in amaze the full moon stares to see thy
goodlihead..The king gave him leave for this and the vizier betook himself to the queen and said to her, "I am come to thee, on account of a grave
reproach, and I would have thee be truthful with me in speech and tell me how came the youth into the sleeping-chamber." Quoth she, "I have no
knowledge whatsoever [of it]" and swore to him a solemn oath thereof, whereby he knew that she had no knowledge of the matter and that she was
not at fault and said to her, "I will teach thee a device, where- with thou mayst acquit thyself and thy face be whitened before the king." "What is
it?" asked she; and he answered, saying, "When the king calleth for thee and questioneth thee of this, say thou to him, 'Yonder youth saw me in the
privy-chamber and sent me a message, saying, "I will give thee a hundred jewels, to whose price money may not avail, so thou wilt suffer me to
foregather with thee." I laughed at him who bespoke me with these words and rebuffed him; but he sent again to me, saying, "An thou fall not in
with my wishes, I will come one of the nights, drunken, and enter and lie down in the sleeping-chamber, and the king will see me and kill me; so
wilt thou be put to shame and thy face will be blackened with him and thine honour abased."' Be this thy saying to the king, and I will presently go
to him and repeat this to him." Quoth the queen, "And I also will say thus.".After this, she abode with the four queens, till they arose and entered
the palace, where she found the candles lit and ranged in candlesticks of gold and silver and censing-vessels of gold and silver, filled with
aloes-wood and ambergris, and there were the kings of the Jinn sitting. So she saluted them, kissing the earth before them and doing them worship;
and they rejoiced in her and in her sight. Then she ascended [the estrade] and sat down upon her chair, whilst King Es Shisban and King El Muzfir
and Queen Louloueh and [other] the kings of the Jinn sat on chairs, and they brought tables of choice, spread with all manner meats befitting kings.
They ate their fill; after which the tables were removed and they washed their hands and wiped them with napkins. Then they brought the
wine-service and set on bowls and cups and flagons and hanaps of gold and silver and beakers of crystal and gold; and they poured out the wines
and filled the flagons..The folk flocked about them, to divert themselves with watching the play, and they called the bystanders to witness of the
wager and fell a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he might lead him on, and procrastinated with him awhile; and the merchant won and
took of him the hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou play another game?" And the other answered, "O youth, I will not play again,
except it be for a thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I will match thy stake with the like thereof." So the merchant
brought out a thousand dinars and the prince covered them with other thousand. Then they fell a-playing, but El Abbas was not long with him ere
he beat him in the square of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do thus till he had beaten him four times and won of him four thousand
dinars..The folk marvelled at this story with the utmost wonderment and the seventh officer said, 'There befell me in Alexandria the [God-]guarded
a marvellous thing, [and it was that one told me the following story]..? ? ? ? ? Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read,
My longing waxed and pain and woe redoubled on my head..152. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous dccxu.Akil rejoiced in the coming of El Abbas
and the slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp rejoiced also and cast dresses of honour upon Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go forth to meet El
Abbas, and commanded that none, great or small, freeman or slave, should tarry behind. So they did his bidding and going forth all, met El Abbas
at three parasangs' distance from the camp. When they met him, they all dismounted from their horses and Akil and he embraced and clapped
hands. (95) Then they returned, rejoicing in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of their enemy, to the camp, where tents were pitched for the
john-wick-chapter-2.pdf
Page 4/8

John Wick Chapter 2

new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and beasts slaughtered and royal guest-meals spread; and on this wise they abode twenty days, in
the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..93. The Ignorant Man who set up for a Schoolmaster cccciii.The Eleventh Night of the Month..The
old man betook himself to the city, as she bade him, and enquired for the money-changer, to whom they directed him. So he gave him the ring and
the letter, which when he saw, he kissed the letter and breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport. Then he repaired to the market and
buying all that she bade him, laid it in a porter's basket and bade him go with the old man. So the latter took him and went with him to the mosque,
where he relieved him of his burden and carried the meats in to Sitt el Milah. She seated him by her side and they ate, he and she, of those rich
meats, till they were satisfied, when the old man rose and removed the food from before her..There was once in the land of Hind a king of
illustrious station, endowed with understanding and good sense, and his name was Shah Bekht. He had a vizier, a man of worth and intelligence,
prudent in counsel, conformable to him in his governance and just in his judgment; wherefore his enviers were many and many were the
hypocrites, who sought in him faults and set snares for him, so that they insinuated into King Shah Bekht's eye hatred and rancour against him and
sowed despite against him in his heart; and plot followed after plot, till [at last] the king was brought to arrest him and lay him in prison and
confiscate his good and avoid his estate. (77).? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Sewab (228) cccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? A sun of beauty she appears to all who
look on her, Glorious in arch and amorous grace, with coyness beautified;.After this, the authorities compounded with the highwayman for his
submission, and when he came before them, they enriched him and he became in such favour with the Sultan's deputy that he used to eat and drink
with him and there befell familiar converse between them. On this wise they abode a great while, till, one day, the Sultan's deputy made a banquet,
and therein, for a wonder, was a roasted francolin, which when the robber saw, he laughed aloud. The deputy was angered against him and said to
him, "What is the meaning of thy laughter? Seest thou default [in the entertainment] or dost thou mock at us, of thy lack of breeding?" "Not so, by
Allah, O my lord," answered the highwayman. "But I saw yonder francolin and bethought myself thereanent of an extraordinary thing; and it was
on this wise. In the days of my youth, I used to stop the way, and one day I fell in with a man, who had with him a pair of saddle-bags and money
therein. So I said to him, 'Leave these bags, for I mean to kill thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the fourth part of [that which is in] them and leave [me] the
rest.' And I said, 'Needs must I take the whole and slay thee, to boot.' Then said he, 'Take the saddle-bags and let me go my way.' But I answered,
'Needs must I slay thee.' As we were in this contention, he and I, behold, he saw a francolin and turning to it, said, 'Bear witness against him, O
francolin, that he slayeth me unjustly and letteth me not go to my children, for all he hath gotten my money.' However, I took no pity on him
neither hearkened to that which he said, but slew him and concerned not myself with the francolin's testimony.".? ? ? ? ? How many a king to me
hath come, of troops and guards ensued, And Bactrian camels brought with him, in many a laden line,.Weaver who became a Physician by his
Wife's Commandment, The ii. 21..? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Chief of the Boulac Police cccxliv.Then he gave the cup to the Khalif, saying, "Drink
[and may] health and soundness [attend it]! It doth away disease and bringeth healing and setteth the runnels of health abroach.".? ? ? ? ? Light of
mine eyes, my hope, my wish, my thirsting eyes With looking on thy face can never sate their drought..So Kemeriyeh cried out to an Afrit of the
Afrits and a calamity of the calamities, (240) by name El Ased et Teyyar, (241) and said to him, 'Go with my message to the Crescent Mountain,
the abiding-place of Meimoun the Sworder, and enter in to him and salute him in my name and say to him, "How canst thou be assured for thyself,
O Meimoun? (242) Couldst thou find none on whom to vent thy drunken humour and whom to maltreat save Tuhfeh, more by token that she is a
queen? But thou art excused, for that thou didst this not but of thine intoxication, and the Shekh Aboultawaif pardoneth thee, for that thou wast
drunken. Indeed, thou hast outraged his honour; but now restore her to her palace, for that she hath done well and favoured us and done us service,
and thou knowest that she is presently our queen. Belike she may bespeak Queen Es Shuhba, whereupon the matter will be aggravated and that
wherein there is no good will betide. Indeed, thou wilt get no tittle of profit [from this thine enterprise]; verily, I give thee good counsel, and so
peace be on thee!"'.? ? ? ? ? If slaves thou fain wouldst have by thousands every day Or, kneeling at thy feet, see kings of mickle might,.? ? ? ? ?
My heart bereavement of my friends forebode; may God of them The dwellings not bereave, but send them timely home again!.Issues of Good and
Evil Actions, Of the, i. 103..91. The Schoolmaster who Fell in Love by Report ccccii.? ? ? ? ? But now unto me of my loves accomplished are
joyance and cheer And those whom I cherish my soul with the wine of contentment regale..20. Haroun er Reshid and the three Poets
ccccxxxii.Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the Sixteen, ii. 117..I'm the crown of every sweet and fragrant
weed, ii. 255..He abode weeping for the loss of his wife and children till the morning, when he went forth wandering at a venture, knowing not
what he should do, and gave not over faring along the sea-shore days and nights, unknowing whither he went and taking no food therein other than
the herbs of the earth and seeing neither man nor beast nor other living thing, till his travel brought him to the top of a mountain. He took up his
sojourn in the mountain and abode there [awhile] alone, eating of its fruits and drinking of its waters. Then he came down thence and fared on
along the high road three days, at the end of which time he came upon tilled fields and villages and gave not over going till he sighted a great city
on the shore of the sea and came to the gate thereof at the last of the day. The gatekeepers suffered him not to enter; so he abode his night
anhungred, and when he arose in the morning, be sat down hard by the gate..122. El Hejjaj ben Yousuf and the Pious Man cccclxx.? ? ? ? ? b. The
Second Old Man's Story (236) iv."O king," answered the youth, "I hope for succour only from God, not from created beings: if He aid me, none
can avail to harm me, and if He be with me and on my side, because of the truth, who is it I shall fear, because of falsehood? Indeed, I have made
my intent with God a pure and sincere intent and have severed my expectation from the help of the creature; and whoso seeketh help [of God]
john-wick-chapter-2.pdf
Page 5/8

John Wick Chapter 2

findeth of his desire that which Bekhtzeman found." Quoth the king, "Who was Bekhtzeman and what is his story?" "O king," replied the
youth,.Then he girt his middle with a handkerchief and entering, saluted the young merchant, who said to him, 'Where hast thou been?' Quoth he, 'I
have done thine errands;' and the youth said, 'Go and eat and come hither and drink.' So he went away, as he bade him, and ate. Then he washed
and returning to the saloon, sat down on the carpet and fell to talking with them; whereupon the young merchant's heart was comforted and his
breast dilated and he addressed himself to joyance. They abode in the most delightsome life and the most abounding pleasance till a third part of
the night was past, when the master of the house arose and spreading them a bed, invited them to lie down. So they lay down and the youth abode
on wake, pondering their affair, till daybreak, when the woman awoke and said to her companion, 'I wish to go.' So he bade her farewell and she
departed; whereupon the master of the house followed her with a purse of money and gave it to her, saying, 'Blame not my master,' and made his
excuse to her for the young merchant..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. Story of the King's Son and the Ogress v.When the king heard this, his wrath subsided
and he said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair.".When the banquet was ended and the folk had dispersed,
the king said to El Abbas, "I would fain have thee [abide] with me and I will buy thee a house, so haply we may requite thee the high services for
which we are beholden to thee; for indeed thy due is imperative [upon us] and thy worth is magnified in our eyes; and indeed we have fallen short
of thy due in the matter of distance." (83) When the prince heard the king's speech, he rose and sat down (84) and kissing the earth, returned thanks
for his bounty and said, "I am the king's servant, wheresoever I may be, and under his eye." Then he recounted to him the story of the merchant and
the manner of the buying of the house, and the king said, "Indeed, I would fain have had thee with me and in my neighbourhood.".So Iblis the
Accursed drank and said, 'Well done, O desire of hearts! but thou owest me yet another song.' Then he filled the cup and signed to her to sing.
Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience,' and sang the following verses:."Be it as thou deemest," answered Er Reshid and caused return the damsel
to her chamber, saying to her, "The Lady Zubeideh saith thus and thus." Quoth she, "God requite her for me with good! Indeed, thou dealest
equitably, O Commander of the Faithful, in this judgment." And he answered, "Go now to thy place, and to-morrow we will let bring thy lord." So
she kissed the earth and recited the following verses:
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